




RESOLUTION 

 

 

        Beaver River Property Owners Association, Inc., Town of Webb, Herkimer 

County, New York, hereby reaffirms its support for the Remsen – Lake Placid 

development plan as put forth by New York State in its 2016 Unit 

Management Plan.  It recognizes the important economic development, 

tourism and health benefits that construction of the Adirondack Rail Trail will 

bring to our constituents.  We urge the State to take every step necessary to 

expedite the necessary procedural actions to allow construction of the 

corridor to continue.  Although Beaver River would receive much greater 

benefit from the Rail Trail at least from Big Moose, the 2016 plan DOES call 

for improved snowmobile access for Beaver River, critical for winter property 

use.  Let it be known that the Beaver River Property Owners Association, Inc. 

favors any increase in the trail use of the Remsen – Lake Placid Corridor. 

 

Passed on October 8, 2017 by the Beaver River Property Owners Association, 

Inc. as attested to by Dennis Slater, its President. 

 

Dennis Slater______________________ 

DENNIS SLATER, President 

 

 





Paul O'Leary 
Planner 

Samantha Davies 
Clerk 

t f UPPE:R LAl\E: 

120 Demars Blvd, Tupper Lake, NY 12986 
Phone (518)359-3580 Fax (518)359-2634 

Resolution of Support 
NYS Recreation Corridor 

November 22, 2017 

JOINT PLANNING BOARD MEMBERS 

Shawn Stuart - Chairman 
Doug Beneze 
Bob Collier 
James Merrihew 
David St. Onge 
Scott Snyder 
Jan Yaworski 

The Town and Village of Tupper Lake Joint Planning Board hereby reaffirms its support of the Remsen-Lake Placid 
development plan as put forth by the State in 2016 Unit Management Plan. We recognize the important economic 
development, tourism, and health benefits that construction of the Adirondack Rail Trail will bring to our constituents. 
We urge the State to take every step necessary to expedite the appropriate procedural actions to allow construction of the 
corridor to continue including the appeal of Judge Main's rail corridor decision. 

We further urge Governor Cuomo to take any necessary action or authority to designate the Lake Placid to Tupper Lake 
rail corridor as a NYS Recreation Corridor. 

The above resolution was moved by Planning Board Member 
, roll call: 

Planning Board Chairman Shawn Stuart 
Planning Board Member James Merrihew 
Planning Board Member Douglas Beneze 
Planning Board Member Robert Collier 
Planning Board Member Jan Yaworski 
Planning Board Member Scott Snyder f!>gs,...A­
Planning Board Member David St. Onge 

v" 

/ 
<"Ayes 

, seconded by Planning Board Member 

1- Nays 

Resolution passed at the Monthly Planning Board meeting held on November 22, 2017. 

State of New York 
County of Franklin SS: 
Town of Tupper Lake 

I, Paul O'Leary, Town of Tupper Lake Planner, Franklin County, New York 

DO HEREBY CERTIFY, that I have compared the foregoing with the original minutes of the Town and Village of Tupper Lake 
Joint Planning Board Meeting of said Planning Board Members held on 22nd day of November, 2017 and that the foregoing is 
a true and correct transcript of said original minutes and the whole thereof, and that said original minutes are on file in my 
office. 

I DO FURTHER CERTIFY that each of the members of said Joint Planning Board had due notice of said meeting and that 
Chairman Shawn Stuart, and Planning Board Members were present at such meeting. 

IN WITNESS THEREOF, I have hereto set my hand seal of the Town and Village of Tupper Lake Joint Planning Board, this 

22"'dayofNovember,W ~ 

Paul 0' Leary 
Town of Tupper Lake Planner 
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New York State Snowmobile Association 
P.O.Box 1040 

Pine Bush, NY  12566. 

Tel: (888) 624-3849  Fax (888) 317-2441 

Email: dominic@nysnowmobiler.com 

www.nysnowmobiler.com 

Executive Director  

Dominic Jacangelo 

 

              

 

 

October 17, 2017 

 

Commissioner Basil Seggos 

NYS Department of Environmental Conservation 

625 Broadway  

Albany, NY   12233-1011 

 

Dear Commissioner Seggos: 

 

This letter is to convey to you our very strong desire to see the State of New York continue to 

pursue the 2016 UMP Amendments to the Adirondack Travel Corridor. The State should not and 

cannot allow the court’s decision to be the final chapter in the conversion of the travel corridor to 

a multi-purpose trail.   

 

Since the adoption of the 1996 Unit Management Plan Amendment for the Travel Corridor, the 

New York State Snowmobile Association has held a Temporary Revocable Permit (TRP) for  

use of the Travel Corridor from Remsen to Lake Placid as a snowmobile trail.  This trail is 

without question the most important snowmobile trail in the entire Park connecting many other 

trails with a central corridor trail from Lake Placid to points west of Big Moose.    The 2016 

UMP amendment with the call for the removal of the rails created the potential for a much longer 

snowmobile season in the eastern reach of the corridor and promised greater economic returns in 

the communities of Tupper Lake, Saranac and Lake Placid.   

 

The New York State Snowmobile Association strongly supports the 2016 UMP Amendments 

and urges you to urge the Governor to find an expeditious way through the Court’s decision and 

to implementation of the 2016 UMP amendment.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Dominic Jacangelo 

Executive Director 

 

 

 

mailto:dominic@nysnowmobiler.com
http://www.nysnowmobiler.com/


NEIL PICKERING 
Superruor 

P.O. Box lSS 
Picrcdidd. NY 12973 

DONALD MAUER 
Town Clerk 
P.O. Box 177 

Picrccfidd1 NY 12973 

"8 Waller 8Cne& 
Plero1fleH, NY J.2r1S 

Phone (Sl8) Ba.7Mf Fu (GJ.8) 319 ~ 
TDD 800 ea-1211 

Elll&ih prdcl.l 71~ilco• 

TIMOTHY Jl1JlLD 
Sap&. ~ Bi&flnrays 

P.O. Bal60 
Piaalidd, NY 12973 

FLORA MCCUEN 
Me£ l9IJlr, CANle l'.lllron::amimt 

"'9SB3 
CWldweld, NY 12922 

RESOLUTION No.: 21-10-2017 DA TED: OCTOBER 12, 2017 

RESOLUTION TO SUPPORT THE NYS RECREATION CORRIDOR 

RESOLVED, That the Town Board of the Town of Piercefield hereby reaffirms its support of 
the Remsen-Lake Placid development plan as put forth by the State in 2016 Unit Management 
Plan. We recognize the important economic development, tourism, and health benefits that 
construction of the Adirondack Rail Trail will bring to our constituents. We urge the State to take 
every step necessary to expedite the appropriate procedural actions to allow construction of the 
corridor to continue including the appeal of Judge Main's rail corridor decision, and be it further 

RESOLVED, That we urge governor Cuomo to take any necessary action or authority to 
designate the Lake Placid to Tupper Lake rail corridor as a NYS Recreation Corridor. 

A motion to adopt the foregoing Resolution was made by Supervisor Neil Pickering and 
seconded by Councilman Larry Boeye. The following each voted in favor of the Resolution: 
Supervisor Neil Pickering, Councilpersons Larry Boeye, Lorraine Lewis, Marvin Pickering, Jr .• 
and Carol Fuller. There were no NAY votes. 

This is to certify that the above Resolution was adopted by the Town Board of the Town of 
Piercefield on the 12th day of October, 2017. 

Donald 0. Mauer, own Clerk 
Town of Piercefield 
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